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Rolette County Wellness Coalition


Monthly Meeting Minutes


October 10, 2017





Mission: To promote healthy lifestyles for the people of Rolette County.


Members Present:


Judy Martinson, Tobacco Prevention, Rolette County Public Health


Barbara Frydenlund, Rolette County Public Health


Laura Waagen, Lake Region Human Services


Julie Baumgarn, Lake Region Human Services


Kathleen Langan, Presentation Medical Center


Karen Armstrong, NDSU Extension





Julie B made a motion to approve the minutes and Laura seconded them.





Partnership for Success (PFS)-


Gery gave a presentation regarding alcohol and school policy. Also addressing enforcement and how it affects school policy. Parents need to understand why these changes need to be made. 


Barb also informed everyone that “Taylor Story” is being presented at the Rolla and St John schools October 24th and 25th. 


Teen Maze was in Rolette school and in Dunseith next week. There were some very interesting conversations made with students.


Nutrition/Fitness-


Karen and Vicky are prepping for the classes to be held in a school setting.


Karen stated they will be doing 6 classes “Cooking is a Snap” for adults on Tuesdays from 1-3PM in Dunseith. Also Karen and Sarah G are doing fitness classes called “Stepping On” for 65 and older. There were 12 in attendance last week and it will probably increase to 15.


Karen volunteered for Rock Lake Safety Day last week. Rolla brought over their 4th and 5th grade classes and there were 8 stations for this event.


Tobacco & Other Drugs-


Judy and Barb will be attending their quarterly sites meeting later this month. 


A letter to the Editor was submitted to the Turtle Mountain Star addressing increasing tobacco tax. Also a quarterly RCPH newsletter is being printed and will be inserted into the local paper yet this month.


Information was also given regarding the ND Quitline and how Medicaid works and coverage for their medication to assist in quitting.


Judy was also at Teen Maze in Rolette, going to Dunseith and attended the Veterans Conference in Rolette as well. She will be attending the “Source of Strength” training in Rolette yet today.


Emergency Planning-


Kathleen stated there will be a full scale exercise at the end of October at PMC.


Health/Wellness/Occupant Protection-


Julie stated at Human Services the addiction issues are usually walk in’s and clients with Mental Health


Issues are scheduled. Laura will be doing outreach in Dunseith starting with one morning a week.





Judy closed with a quote from the Attorney General.


Next meeting is Tuesday November 14,








Secretary, Judy Martinson











